
LOFA board meeting Sunday, May 28, 2017 – Beaver’s Resort 

Call to order 9:58 am by president Randy Roets

In attendance: Board members Randy Roets, Jack Gruenke, Cindy Moriarity, Mike 
Moriarity, Mike Krueger (by phone), Gene Grall, Jim Hanneman, and Jack Schuett. Also 
present were Lynette Anderson, Arch Johnson, and Bill Dalpiaz. 

Secretary’s report was read and approved. 

Treasurer’s report was read and approved. 

Committee reports:

Membership (Jack S.) – As of today, 30 membership renewals have been received, and 
$20 was donated to the fish fund.

Kiosk – The kiosk committee consists of Lynette Anderson, Mike Moriarity, and Tom 
Schmidt. Discussions included what information should be posted in the kiosk; who will 
hold the keys to it (Jack S., Jim H., and Mike M.); and completion of a wooden display 
panel to hang under the kiosk, created by Elmer Gosh with assistance from Jack 
Schuett.

Old business
There is still some confusion regarding the locations of Many Rock Road and Moose 
Creek Lane; the road signs and local maps don’t agree.  Jim H. will check with the town 
and report back at the next meeting.

It was moved and seconded that Mike M. be approved to spend up to $150 to purchase 
new ropes for the association’s tent prior to the annual picnic.

New Business
It was moved, seconded and approved that Cindy and Mike spend up to $30 to 
purchase materials and construct an outdoor fishing line collection bin according to 
WDNR specifications to install at the public boat landing.

A discussion about the Fish Fund: who really knows about it, and how can we increase 
awareness of it? Suggestions included: honor people who contribute to the fund on the 
website and in the newsletter. Include a space for donations on future versions of the 
membership renewal form. In asking for donations, we should specify that a donation to 
the fish fund goes into the general LOFA budget, but increases our ability to continue 
regular stocking of the lake.

Outreach to potential new members – what new methods can we use? Suggestions: 
Flyers in Dear Lodge. Pass out flyers to new neighbors. Randy will talk to everyone at 
the picnic about reaching out to new neighbors.  Other ideas: set a deadline for paying 



annual dues; email the newsletter instead of/in addition to mailing it; give members the 
opportunity to opt-out of paper notices in favor of email; use PayPal for payment of 
dues, including an automatic renewal option. Jack S. will research the PayPal idea and 
report back.  Another idea: post signs to advertise the annual picnic. Discussion: Jim 
has 2 sandwich boards we could use. Jim and Bill will work together to develop signage 
for (probably only) one of them, to be placed at the corner of Lake of the Falls Road and 
FF prior to the picnic. It was moved, seconded and approved that they can spend up to 
$75 for professional printing of signs. Included in the effort could be some 11x7” signs to 
display in adjacent businesses. Bill will also ask the manager of Dear Lodge if he will 
advertise the picnic on his roadside sign.

A discussion about the availability of the big tent and cooler to LOFA members was 
tabled and will be brought up at the annual meeting.

Lynette brought up the subject of shoreline lighting and commented that there seem to 
be more bright dusk-to-dawn lights around the lakeshore than at any other time. This is 
a hazard to wildlife, especially migratory warblers, as well a nuisance for other 
residents. She will obtain some informational brochures to distribute at the picnic. She 
also mentioned some new lake residents who are shooting clay pigeons which are then 
falling into a nearby creek and creating a hazard for wildlife, and the presence of drones 
over the lake, which are a hazard especially for a pair of nesting merlins at the south 
end of the lake, and also for the eagles who live on the Little Turtle River. Jack S. 
suggested that she contact the town and make them aware of the situation.

(Addendum: Jim Hanneman had an opportunity to talk to the resident that Lynette 
referred to. Jim mentioned the Board’s concern about clay pigeons being launched into 
Lake of the Falls from his property.  He stated that he has been using biodegradable, 
non-toxic clay pigeons and non-lead shot. He immediately committed to re-orienting the 
direction of the operation to throw the clay pigeons and shoot into the woods on his 
property instead of over the lake.
 
Jim also asked about drone flights and was able to determine that the drone pilot was a 
non-resident visitor to the lake, who has been contacted.  There will be no more drones 
flying over that part of the lake. Thank you so much, Jim!)

Jim mentioned that he purchased an old cabin adjacent to his property, had the 
outdated septic system removed, and planted 45 spruce trees.

Cindy asked board approval for her and Mike to attend the Aquatic Plant ID workshop, 
sponsored by the Citizen Lake Monitoring Network, to be held on June 27, 28, or 29 in 
Woodruff, at the cost of $10 per person. It was moved, seconded and approved to use 
funds in our education line to pay for this.

Jack S. has been in touch with a rep from Gogebicrange.net about bringing broadband 
Internet access to the lake and asked approval to invite him to address the group at the 
annual picnic. It was approved.



Planning for the annual meeting and picnic will be coordinated by Randy. Elections will 
be held during the annual meeting for the positions of vice president and 3 board 
members.

Gene commented that the fishing has been great this year and the board’s efforts are 
really paying off. He asked about fish stocking for this year and learned that Jack S. will 
take care of everything, and the funds were approved as part of the 2017 budget.

Tent set-up will be Friday, August 4 at 10:00 for the picnic on Saturday, August 5. 
Discussion about picnic plans. Bill asked if we could have a fish biologist from the DNR 
at the meeting and it was agreed that, because we already have a speaker planned, not 
to have 2 – but the biologist is certainly welcome to attend. A presentation on fish 
biology would be a good idea for the 2018 picnic.

Meeting adjourned at 11:25 am.


